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COMPUTER GRAPHICS TECH ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Thursday, June 13, 2013
6:00 PM ~ 8:00 PM

Joan Stout Hall, Room 116
Members Present: Nick Benson, Committee Chair, ESD Print Shop; Gus Torres, US Digital; Matt Bepler, Bepler Design; Scott Collard, J.S. Collard Design





Members Absent: Don Elliott, Elliott Design; Brian Gage, Pipe & Tabor Studio; Mitch Canton, Clark County Live; James VanNess, Journal Graphics; Maya Muller, Muller Design Studio; Christa Harden, Vice Chair, Battle Ground Printing; Mik Harden, Battle Ground Printing
Clark College: Kristl Plinz, CGT Prof/Department Head; Bob Hughes, CTEC Division Chair; Genevieve Howard, Dean, Workforce & Career Tech Education; Bruce Elgort, Adjunct/CTEC; Chris Martin, Adjunct; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr. Advisory Committees

_______________________________________________________________________________

Committee Chair Nick Benson called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m. and proceeded with introductions.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
Because there was not a quorum at this meeting, Kristl let the committee know that the June 12, 2012 and November 1, 2012 meeting minutes would go out for approval via email. 

Vision 2020

Dean of Career & Workforce Technical Education Genevieve Howard spoke to the committee about Vision 2020. She said this is an activity the college is taking on to visualize what Clark College will look like in the year 2020 in terms of curriculum, possibly new programs, technologies, and community outlook. It was agreed that this will be an agenda item in the fall and Vision 2020 will also be added to the work plan.

Curriculum

Kristl announced that all of the technology changes and Web & Graphic Design program changes were approved.

Ms. Plinz reported that Don Elliott was promoted and cannot teach the Web Design I & II courses anymore. She said this is an urgent situation and asked the committee if they knew of anyone who was qualified and available to teach these classes. 
CDEV Department Head Bob Hughes reported that the catalog revisions were approved by IPT. He said they are holding onto the Math 95 requirements and hopes in the future they will have applied math courses available. 

Facilities/Equipment
Kristl announced that the new iMacs are on a 4-year replacement plan now. They are scheduled to come out in fall so the program is going to wait to replace with the newest versions. Adobe upgrades will be purchased. Adobe C7 is now called CC (Creative Cloud). The cost is significant; she said the upgrade costs about $300 per student, at 90 students equals about $30K in upgrade costs. The money comes out of student fees however, this year Kristl will ask for an Anderson grant to cover future software upgrade costs. 

Instructional Quality
Bob reported on the IRIS Makeover Project. The Cannell Library IRIS is an award winning tutorial that was intended to be a series of tutorials on how to acquire library services online. This was a service project by the students. Problem areas of the tutorial were identified and the student designers tackled the issue and designed new tutorials. Bob introduced each student designer and shared what the student designers came up with. 

Matt Bepler and Gus Torres shared examples of student work from CGT 205 and CGT 206. These included a proposed CGT student website, Vancouver Summer Adventure logo and website, and Clark Arboretum interactive map.

CGT 214 Professional Practices will be taught by Kristl this summer. She asked the committee members for field trip ideas, guest speakers, interviews and job shadowing. 

Instructional Experiences
Kristl announced that a relationship has been established with The Columbian newspaper for coop work experiences; two students completed web development internships with their internet group. Additional internships were completed with Kristina Hagan Films and with Clark College’s Continuing Education eLearning group.

Kristl announced that a scholarship fund of $5K has been offered by Michael Downes. Two intern scholarships will be offered each year at $500 each. There is enough money available for the scholarships to run for five years. 

Bob reported on the Computer Human Interface Forum of Oregon (CHIFOO). Bob is working with them to see if a mentorship program can be organized. He asked the committee if anyone could help pro bono with a tech writer to help with the business plan. 

Bob also told the committee that CDEV Advisory will have a group working this summer trying to create marketing, public relations and outreach for the newly revised Web Development degree and Web programming certificate. ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​He said the new VP of Marketing & Communications is coming on board to help out. 

Next Meeting Date:

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 7, 2013 at 6 pm.
Nick adjourned the meeting at 7:17 p.m.

Prepared and submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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